


THE STUDENT CHOICE INITIATIVE:
WHAT TO KNOW

What is the Student Choice Initiative?
The Student "Choice” Initiative (SCI) was introduced by Premier Doug Ford's government 

in January 2019, rendering previously mandatory student fees that fund important 
organizations that contribute to student campus life to be paid on an optional and 

voluntary basis. As a result of this policy, many important student services run by levy 
groups may have to shut down (see reverse side).

What is a "levy group"?
In short, a levy group is an organization on campus, normally run by students, that 

provides services and support to members of the campus community for a small fee each 
academic year. All levy groups exist as a result of successfully passing a student 

referendum on their campus. Many levy groups have employees who are unionized with 
CUPE 1281.

Who cares, though? I paid my tuition. Doesn't the University 
provide these services?

Not really. Universities definitely provide some services, like access to a Health Care 
Centre on campus, but they're not going to help you with many of the services covered by 
levy groups (see reverse). In addition, keep in mind that the government has imposed a 

10% tuition reduction and is not making up for the loss of funding. As a result, universities 
now have less revenue to provide students with the services they need. This makes our 

levy groups even more critical!

How can I support the levy groups on my campus?
You can likely guess what our first suggestion will be - choose to pay your levy fees and 
ensure access to those services! You can also let your university's adminisratration know 
that you support student levy groups and the services and experiences they provide! You 

may also want to contact your local MPP to express support for vital campus student 
services.

Contact the Minister of Training, Colleges, and Universities:
Ross Romano, MPP
Phone: 416-327-0653

Email: ross.romanoco@pc.ola.org
Snail Mail: 14th Floor, 315 Front St. W, Toronto, ON M7A 0B8

STUDENTS & WORKERS UNITED
#wetheworkers #wethestudents


